Special Meeting of the Board of Trustees of the Village of Newark Valley was held Tuesday evening, September 29, 2009 at 7:00 PM in the Municipal Building. Present were:


Mayor
James Tornatore

                        Trustees
Lori DeHaas, John Kaufman, John Schaffer, Fred Blee

Clerk/Treasurer
Mertie Pozzi


Deputy Clerk/Treasurer
Tracey Cucci


Guests
Scott Evans, Bob Stevens
Special meeting was called to order by the Mayor at 7:00 PM.  
Water Rate Committee - Scott Evans discussed two options, consensus of board was for tiered method.  Discussion of software company and November readings change from those used in chart.  Rates can be put in, billing report printed, then reversed and rates changed back, to make sure generating enough revenue. Discussion of $26,000 worth of extra income and doubling the tier levels to compensate to quarterly from 6 month meter readings.  

Discussion of what to charge town for one meter (or 2 for Rock Street); rate will be representative of cost of service, cannot line item cap charge or debt service to town.  Discussion of end of rate committee and if needed during piping bidding process.  Question raised whether Scott Evans should resign from rate committee after signing contract as he is being paid for easement; board consensus was that he was already integrally involved and need to keep him.  Discussion of forming a water commission board instead of rate committee and meet monthly or quarterly.  Scott Evans will set up town rate for next Village Board meeting.  There will be no rate committee meeting until request from Board.
Bike Park – Release for bike event approved by village attorney and put on website.  Children under 18 must have release signed by parent or guardian to participate.  Nike preparing contract for transfer of ownership, to be reviewed by attorney before signature by Mayor.  Discussion of security for lumber being delivered by Home Depot.  Fence will be locked and property checks by sheriff; concern that only one car is covering entire county.  Deputy Clerk to inform Nike of this and that the Village cannot be responsible if they choose not to have full-time security.  John Kaufman volunteered to make periodic checks through the night.  Bill Foster suggested installing two lights.  Parking discussed, forms turned in to school district for use of lots.  Concern of Homecoming on that date, and problem with EMS and police coverage.  Nike has asked for banquet tables for food.  Fire District no longer rents out tables, question of whether they can use village tables.  Bill Foster stated they are available at the village barn.  
Bill Foster reported that the power washer cannot be repaired, one on loan from JC Smith for $1,250.

Motion to adjourn at 8:20 PM by Blee, seconded by Schaffer.  Carried.
Tracey S. Cucci

Deputy Clerk/Treasurer

